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Winning House 

The winning house this week is Yellow House who may wear their own clothes to school on 

Monday 

Bromcom - MCAS app 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

All Halliard Trust Primary schools have recently moved to a new Management Information 

System provided by Bromcom. As a result, we will be moving over to a new system called My 

Child at School (MCAS).   

We are in the process of preparing a roll out plan with the ambition that in the near future, all 

school communications including payments for dinner, after school club and other items will go 

through the MCAS app.  

 We will fully migrate all parent accounts and balances over to the new software and will 

confirm the date for the changeover shortly.  

 It is recommended you download and set up the My Child at School (MCAS) application as soon 

as possible to ensure a smooth transition. This will also enable the school to resolve any queries 

or issues before the go live date. To sign up, please download the MCAS application onto your 

smartphone: 

1. Search for “My Child at School” in the Apple App Store/Google Play Store  



2. Install the application and if you are asked, say yes to push notifications 

3. When you launch the application, you will be asked for a school ID, please enter 15512 

4. Please register with the email address and phone number you have on record with the 

school 

If you have any issues setting up an account, please get in touch with the school office. 

Commendation Awards 

Matthew C 

Samuel L 

Frances R 

Isla B 

Reya S 

Sophie C 

Oscar P 

Harriet F 

Olivia A 

Kasper M 

Chloe W 



Star Writer Award 

Ava B  

Ava M  

Renesmee C   

Ruby M  

Sophie C  

Matthew C  

Leo G  

Reception 

 The children in reception thoroughly enjoyed the drumming workshop this week. They loved 

moving and following different beats and rhythms using real drumsticks. The large gym balls in 

tubs made perfect drums for the children to play.  

 



 

 

KS1 

This week KS1 have been getting ready for their trip into Poynton next week. They have created 

their own questionnaire all about Poynton that they will post to their families as they walk to 

Just Ice. The children also loved the Druhm workshop. They learned about different beats and 

rhythms and they all had a fantastic time! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

LKS2 

This week has been full of energy, creativity, and hands-on learning in LKS2! The highlight for 

many was our incredible DRUMH workshop—the children listened carefully to the beat, kept 

perfect rhythm on their drums, and danced with enthusiasm to the lively music. The hall was 

alive with sound and movement! In English, we’ve been diving deeper into the magical world of 

Winter’s Child. The children have been stepping into the shoes of the main character, crafting 

heartfelt diary entries that bring the story to life. Their writing has been full of imagination and 

emotion! Meanwhile, our talented young designers have been busy with their sewing projects. 

Most have now completed their beautiful drawstring bags, each one unique with their own 

creative designs. It’s been wonderful to see their hard work turn into something both functional 

and fantastic! Next, we’re setting our sights on the world of Henri Matisse! The children will 

soon be unleashing their inner artists as they explore his famous “painting with scissors” 

technique. Get ready for a burst of bold, vibrant, and expressive artwork! 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

UKS2 

This week, our Upper Key Stage Two children have had an exciting and immersive experience as 

they took part in a dynamic "Druhm" workshop. Druhm, an interactive and energetic approach 

to learning through rhythm and drumming, allowed the children to explore the power of music 

and movement while developing teamwork, coordination, and creative expression. Everyone 

took part with enthusiasm and energy and most importantly, had great fun!  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



Book Bus 

 

Buddy bench 

The School Council meets regularly and has been working hard on ideas to improve our 

playground. One suggestion from the council was to have a buddy bench – a special place where 

children can go if they're feeling down and want to meet a friend. To bring this idea to life, we 

held a design competition and teamed up with a local community group called Men in Sheds. 

They've been busy working away in their workshop, and the result is a beautiful buddy bench 

that we're all so proud of! A huge thank you to the Men in Sheds for their amazing work and to 

Ava for her winning design. We absolutely love it! 



 

 

 

Igniting Creativity at Lower Park 

Next week, we are excited to launch a fantastic creativity project in collaboration with Ignite, 

generously supported by the Hallard Trust. This promises to be an inspiring and dynamic week, 

filled with drama, dance, music, and art, all based around the theme of ‘Journeys’. 



Children across the school will take part in a range of engaging workshops, including sessions 

led by visiting theatre professionals, as well as drama and dance specialists. In addition, our 

talented staff will also be delivering creative sessions, ensuring a truly collaborative  experience 

for all. These activities will inspire imagination, encourage self-expression, and help develop 

confidence in a fun and interactive way. 

We are incredibly grateful for this opportunity and cannot wait to see the creativity that 

emerges throughout the week. This is the first year we have been involved in this project but last 

year’s project with Ignite was a huge success, and we look forward to building on that energy 

once again. You can watch a video from last year’s collaboration here: Watch now 

We look forward to sharing highlights from the week—stay tuned for updates! 

Kitchen competition 

The school council were involved in short listing the new name for the school kitchen. Last week 

the council surveyed children over lunchtime and we are excited to announce the winner is, 'The 

Food Lounge'.  

We are now asking all children to enter a competition to design a sign for the kitchen. The 

winning design will be turned into a sign permanently visible in the hall. Entries close on Friday 

28th February. Good luck! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jUAYRjoBo6Q&t=4s


Cheshire East SEND Partnership Local Offer Marketplace – Poynton 

Library (SK12 1RB).  Tuesday 11th February 4pm – 6pm. 

 

Dates for the diary 

 

Diary dates for Spring 2025 

Monday 10th - Friday 14th Halliard Trust Ignite Creativity Week  

Monday 10th- Thursday 13th February - KS1 Local history walks 



Tuesday 11th February - Safer Internet Day 

Friday 14th February - last day before school closes for half term 

Monday 24th February - INSET day 

Tuesday 25th February - school opens  

Volunteering and the Poynton Community Larder 
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